
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Denzil Minnan-Wong  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Michael Ford 

 

 
 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Anthony 'Tony' Ellis on November 21, 2016. 
 
Tony was born in London, England and raised in Toronto. As a young man, he graduated from 
Queens University and the University of Toronto, eventually becoming a physics teacher at De 
La Salle College here in Toronto. He was a passionate teacher, always working to challenge and 
inspire his students.  
 
Following his teaching career, Tony became very active in his community. He volunteered for a 
wide range of activities. Most recently he took on a leadership role organizing and running the 
O'Conner Hills Canada Day Picnic in Ward 34. Tony valued civic engagement and being 
involved with his community.   
 
In his spare time, Tony loved to garden, travel and spend time with his family. His frequent trips 
to the Sunshine State earned him the nickname "Mr. Florida". 
 
Tony was a beloved husband, father, grandfather and friend. He will be greatly missed.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to the Ellis family. 
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